
Item G19
#2002-85 - Approving Bid Award for Office Furniture for Police 
Station
Sealed bids were sought for office furniture for the criminal division of the police 
department.  The engineer’s estimate was $18,000.00.  The furniture is for seven offices of 
the criminal division.  Three bids were received.  Two bidders, Eakes and General Business, 
noted an exception on the same item.  The item, a vertical file, was listed as discontinued.  A 
higher priced item was listed in their bid.  The ultimate low bidder was Eakes so the 
exception is not a factor in the bid award.

The three bids received are as follows:

Eakes Office Plus $12,975.44
General Business Interiors $14,899.17
Office Net $13,097.72

The office furniture was budgeted for the 2002 fiscal year.  
Account# 10022301.85540

It is recommended to accept the bid from Eakes Office Plus in the amount of $12,975.44
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_______________ 
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 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-85 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited sealed bids for Police Department Office 
Furniture, according to plans and specifications on file at the Grand Island Police Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on March 19, 2002, bids were received, opened and reviewed; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Eakes Office Plus of Grand Island, Nebraska, submitted a bid in accordance 
with the terms of the advertisement of bids and plans and specifications and all other statutory requirements 
contained therein, such bid being in the amount of $12,975.44; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Eakes Office Plus' bid is less than the engineer’s estimate for such project. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the bid of Eakes Office Plus of Grand Island, 
Nebraska, in the amount of $12,975.44 for office furniture for the Police Department is hereby approved as 
the lowest responsive bid. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on March 26, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


